FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th January 2018 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present: Martin Whittell, Diana Monahan, David Storr, Paul Monahan and Lesley Mackay with Andrew Bibby in attendance.
Apologies: Kathy Pitt, Andy Grant, David Storr, Nina Smith, Bernard Parry and David Taylor 
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th November 2017.  Changes to the minutes were as follows:  Peter Jeffery’s name spelt incorrectly.  Inadvertently omitted from the minutes was the winning by the Coffee Station of the Rail Future’s award for the Best Independent Railway Station Café in the UK which was a further cause for celebration on the 10th Anniversary of the Friends of Hebden Bridge Station.  With these amendments, the minutes were approved. 
Matters arising: 
Lamp Room & Signal Box:  The chair welcomed Andrew Bibby who gave an update on progress.  Contact with Network Rail had been established and further news was awaited.  Two sources of possible funding had been identified: the Railway Heritage Trust and the Architectural Heritage Fund.  Plans were being discussed for possible uses of the Signal Box.  A planning application had been made by Network Rail to improve the security of the Signal Box and to which some objections had been raised.  Diana agreed to write to Hebweb and the Hebden Bridge Times pointing out the need for individuals to respond to this application.  Action:  Diana Monahan

David Storr emphasised the need to secure the future of the Lamp Room as well. 
Accessibility measures:  Two bollards were removed in December 2017.
Lift mechanisms:  Nicola Wright has confirmed to Diana that these can be stored in the Lamp Room.  

Talk by Peter Jeffery:  This talk on Railway Horses will be held on Monday 12th March at 7.30pm in Hope Baptist.  Action:  All members
Visit to Peter Jeffery’s Model Railway:  It is hoped this will take place in summer 2018.  Diana will check with the engineers as to the best date to make this visit to see the workshops in Brighouse.  Action:  Diana Monahan
10th Anniversary celebrations:  David Storr confirmed that he will pay our donation of £30 to the Station Café.  Action:  David Storr
Piano Tuner’s payment:  This payment has not been received.  Lesley will write to Richard Isaac to see what has happened. Action:  Lesley Mackay
Carol Singing 11th December:  This was a great success and raised £127.83 for the Railway Children.  It was agreed that we would need either to sing on Platform 2, or if dry, outside the entrance to the station to accommodate all the singers in 2018.
Northern were disappointed with the Xmas tree.  It was noted that 95% of our decorations had gone missing over the years.  It was agreed Northern Rail should take responsibility for the decorations and the tree in the coming year.

Liaison with BTP:  No liaison meetings have taken place recently.  It was agreed to remove this item from our agenda.
Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
Treasurer’s Report:   The balance in the Co-operative Account was £24.32; the Calder Ward Grant £22.86; and £225.48 in the General Fund. 
Working Party Report:   Lesley reported that she is meeting with members of the team responsible for the changes to the car park in early February.  It was agreed we need to identify a new site for the fruit bushes; ensure they are relocated or replaced in suitably prepared, composted soil.  Also, concern was raised about the CCTV coverage of the cycle lockers given their past history of thefts.  It is not clear how much border there will be at the south side of the car park and how many fruit bushes will be lost.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Paul Monahan was thanked for mending the water butt on Platform 1.

The dates for the Big Spring Clean Up weekend have not yet been decided.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Northern Railway:  Lesley will write to Richard Isaac inviting him to attend one of our meetings.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Any Other Business:  Watering of planters/window boxes:  Whenever Martin and Heather’s are not available, David Storr and Paul Monahan agreed to share the watering of the tubs and window boxes.  Action:  David Storr and Paul Monahan

Plastic Wood:  Diana asked if it would be alright for the remaining pieces of plastic wood to be given to Justine Wyatt, whose organisation had helped provide the wood in the first place.  This was agreed.  

Information Boards:  Lesley suggested that we should have a potted history of the Station in the information boards.  Lesley will ask David Taylor if he would be prepared to do this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Cycle Rail Forum:  This will take place on 22nd January 2018 at Eureka in Halifax at noon.  Lesley will forward notice about this to Myra James and Lynnette Evans to see if either could attend.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Date of next meeting:  Monday 26th February, 2018 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.
